
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – November 6, 2017 
5:00 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore, Debbie Shaughnessy and Mike Cormier. 

Moved by:  J. Moore     Seconded by: D. Shaughnessy 

        Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of October 3, 2017 

HAUNTED HILTON BEACH POTLUCK-OCTOBER 28, 2017 
 
Approximately 20 – 25 people showed up for the potluck, however, most of them 
decided to pay the $5.00 instead of making a dish.  This resulted in some people 
running home and bringing soup that they had left on their stove.  This has started to be 
an increasing problem with the community potlucks.  Recreation discussed whether to 
increase the cost from $5.00 to maybe $7.00 or $10.00 to deter this problem, however, 
this would only stop the people from the Island Villa from attending.  Julie said that it 
defeats the purpose in having a community potluck.  Mike mentioned bringing affordable 
meals like pasta to the event to increase the number of dishes.  Paula said that the 
members should not have to pay out of pocket for the extra food and that the funds 
collected from the potluck themselves should be used to purchase the food.  Mike said 
that we could buy trays of frozen lasagna or other frozen entrees for the potlucks.  
Debbie said that we should look into the New Year and decide then if we should raise 
the potluck price. 
 
Resolved to not have a community potluck in the months of January and February 2018 
due to the hall closure. 
 
Moved by: D. Shaughnessy    Seconded by: M. Cormier 
 
NOVEMBER 25- CHILI CONTEST 
 
Paula will make the ribbon for the contest.  Julie will check to make sure that we have 
enough tasting cups.  Setup will take place on November 24th at 4:30.  Julie, Mike, 
Paula and Debbie will be doing setup. 
 
 



NOVEMBER 26- KIDS PAINT DAY 
 
The paint day scheduled for November 26 has not had one inquiry.  Paula has said that 
the minimum number for the class to run will be 6 kids and that the cut-off date for 
registration will be November 22.  If the minimum number of kids has not registered by 
then the class will be cancelled.  Posters have gone up all over the Island and an ad will 
be placed in the Clippings for the week November 20th.  The Paint Day advertising also 
appears on our Hilton Beach website and also on the Hilton Beach Recreation 
Facebook Page.  Setup for Paint Day is scheduled that day for 12 noon.  The tables and 
chairs will remain up after the painting class for the Seniors Luncheon. 
 
DECEMBER 4- SENIORS LUNCHEON 
 
Setup will take place on Sunday, December 3 at 12 noon.  During that time we will also 
boil eggs and start some of the soups.  The pickle trays can also get made and 
wrapped.  We are looking at making 50 egg salad sandwiches and 25 ham sandwiches.  
We are looking at purchasing the ham and bread at Walmart.  We will again purchase 
tarts and cookies from Pino’s.  Julie and Paula will be doing the grocery run a few days 
before the event.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 5:00 p.m. on 
Monday, December 11, 2017 
 
Moved by: D. Shaughnessy    Seconded by: J. Moore 
        Carried 


